

Public Works
Engineering
311 Vernon Street
Roseville, California 95678-2649

October 11, 2013

Re: Chip and Slurry Seal Schedule for the 2013 Cape Seal Project

Dear Resident:

As stated in previous correspondence, the City of Roseville will be applying a cape seal resurfacing treatment to the street in front of your house and/or adjacent streets in your neighborhood.

There are two surface treatments that will be placed as part of this project. The street will receive a **chip seal** application followed by a **slurry seal** application. The process of a chip seal application followed by a slurry seal application is also called a cape seal.

For the **chip seal** application the road will be **open** with parking restriction and for the **slurry seal** application the road will be **closed** with parking restrictions.

For your use, please find attached a copy of the tentative schedule for your neighborhood. The tentative start date for the **chip seal** is **October 16, 2013** and for the **slurry seal** is **To be Determined**; weekends are non-working days. An additional mailing will be provided once the slurry schedule is determined. **Please note that the schedule may change based on material availability, weather conditions, and/or equipment breakdown.** Any revisions to the schedule will be posted on the City of Roseville web site at:

http://www.roseville.ca.us/road

During the day of the procedure, you will not be able to park your vehicles on your street between 7:30 AM and 6:00 PM. "No Parking" signs will be posted 48 hours prior to the work date. To avoid oil spray and allow us to treat and clean the entire pavement surface, we request that you park your vehicles in your driveway or on an adjacent street that is not being resurfaced. If you need to use your vehicle, we recommend that you move your vehicle before 7:30 AM to an adjacent street that is not being resurfaced.

(Continued on back)

Please be advised that the application of the slurry seal can take between four to six hours to complete. During this time, your street will be **closed** to vehicle traffic. After surface treatment has cured, the street will be reopened to traffic. When the street is reopened, please drive slowly. There will be loose gravel on the street. Also, as the surface treatment continues to cure, loose gravel will shed from the roadway surface. This is normal and will decrease over time. The contractor is required to sweep the streets to remove the loose gravel. If there is excessive loose gravel on the roadway, please call (916)782-ROAD (7623). We will inspect the street and resolve any problems as quickly as possible.

We wish to call to your attention the following precautions to help us perform a better job and protect you, your family, and your property.

- Do not drive on the surface treatment until the streets have been reopened to traffic.
- We recommend that you continue to park your car in your driveway until the sweeping is completed.
- Check your shoes before walking into your house. The loose gravel can be picked up and tracked onto carpets or scratch wood floors.

Occasionally, some streets are schedule to be resurfaced on the same day that garbage is picked up. If this occurs, please put your garbage bin out as normal the night before your scheduled garbage pick up day. After the garbage trucks have emptied the bins, the contractor will move any bins that are on the roadway to the adjacent driveway.

If you have additional questions, please call Public Works - Engineering at (916)782-ROAD (7623) or Public Works - Street Maintenance at (916) 774-5790.

Thank you for your cooperation,